
Piece by Piece Quilters of Morgan Hill 
Business Meeting 
March 27, 2014 

 
 
 
Meeting called to order by Vice President Cindy Dalla at 6:30pm 

Members in attendance, Pudge Graybill, Carol Pasco, Cindy Dalla, Heidi Addington, May Wong, Linda 

Boman, Carmen Kovach, Laurie Perez 

 

1. Last month’s minutes approved 

2. Treasurers Report: $23,315.47 

3. Programs: 

a. March 2014 – One of Merrylin Scott’s quilts is missing. She, needless to say, wants her quilt 

back. She is offering $100 for its safe return.  

b. April 2014 – Game Night 2 ½ in strips 

Newsletter to include a notice to that affect. 

Meet the teachers in Livermore 

c. May 2014 – Affiliates Night – Two affiliates have responded 

d. Not Just Quiltz 

e. Family Threads 

f. June 2014  –Ice Cream Social 

g. July 2014 – Speaker Suzi Parron. Meeting date has been changes to July 24 and Board meeting 

to July 17. 

h. August 2014 – Shov’unda and Quilt Challenge  

Discussion – Renew guidelines - should include more information on item for auction and should 

have a minimum value of $10 

i. Valerie Birt would like to present a Felting Class – a lady bug pin cushion for the May Sew Day, 

She will setup a small table at the next general meeting showcase what she will teach along with 

a sign-up sheet. Based on the response, we will decide if she can do it. 

4. Committee Reports 

5. Newsletter and Web Site – no one has yet volunteered to take over the website from Carmen 

6. Standing Committee 

a. Christmas Party has three volunteers 

b. BOM is full for the year 

c. Refreshments - Need 2 volunteers each for September and October 



d. Sew Day Hostess – Need a volunteer for October 

e. Cheri will host the July Sew Day 

7. Philanthropy – Received 50 yards of fabric at guild meeting for donation quilts 

8. Membership- No new members or guests. Currently 105 members for 2014 

9. Breast Cancer Quilt. Due to lack of interest, it was voted and approved by those in attendance that the 

guild should put this project on a hold for a couple of seasons and put more focus on donation quilts as 

our Philanthropic contribution to our non-profit status.  

 

Meeting Adjourned: 7:40 pm 


